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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      July 11, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot Street & Sanitation
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	(208) 236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com

	Justin Johnson
	City of Shelley
	(208) 357-1991
	cityshop@cityofshelley.org


· Justin called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and Troy seconded it. The minutes from the June 13, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Scott reported milling has begun on Phase 3 of the Fisher Street Project.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin stated Intermountain Gas completed their work for the subdivision located off of West 100.  Honeybrook Townhomes Division #2 is complete.  East View Subdivision located at North 200 East is complete.  The Durant Estates located off Fulmer Rd (100 West) main extension is complete.

Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 6/30/23 – $1,626.47
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Micro sealing and chip sealing are currently being done in the county.   
· City of Blackfoot – There is a new subdivision going in off of East Airport.  Also, some of the old ones are getting active again.
· City of Shelley – Shelley will have a few road construction projects consisting of overlays and chips.   New subdivisions are at a stand still because the water treatment plant is at full capacity.  A big upgrade is needed and phase one has started.
· Intermountain Gas – Rose River Estates will be a joint trench project with a run of approximately 850 feet of 4-inch gas line in the right of way just to get to the subdivision.
A short main extension at 125 South 800 West for about 720 feet will all be in the right of way.

There is a joint trench project going out on Thomas Road.  Intermountain Gas will bore across Thomas Road. 
· ITD –The Blackfoot traffic signal upgrade will be approximately 12 months out due to switches being 12 months out.  

The project for signalization of SH-39 and Bridge is Spring 2025. Scott Redding is the project manager for the time being. J-U-B Engineering is working with ITD consulting on the job.
Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on August 8, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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